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Question:

I am informed there have been instances where the Disability Support Teams who
assess clients and are specialists in that area, are not necessarily aware of the
opportunity to provide other allowances (including Newstart) to clients to ‘tide them
over’ during the processing of their DSP claim (which can take up to 3 months) even
if the clients do not necessarily meet all the requirements for the other allowances. I
understand that in previous structures, the Teams would have been aware of those
options for clients.

a) Are you aware of this situation and have there been any complaints or reports of
this lack of provision of information and assistance to clients?

Answer:

Centrelink is aware of rare instances of this happening. Centrelink has received two
complaints since 1 July 2010 from customers regarding the provision of information
on other payment types that may be available to customers while awaiting
determination of their Disability Support Pension (DSP) claim.



